
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  13th  MARCH  2022 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Tommy Jordan & decd. Knox St. 

Michael & Madge Fahey 

John & Tom Mitchell & their parents Tom & Delia Mitchell, Irishtown 

Mary & Michael Lyons, Lecarrow & John Bradley, Manchester 

Ned & Mae Carroll, Drimbane 

Patrick Cassidy & decd. 

Sean Finn, Hazelhill & New York 

Tom, Delia & Marian Glynn, Upper Main St. 

Laercio Alves Costa, Brazil 

Sighle & John Forde, Clare St. & The Square 

Frances O’Toole, Doocastle 

Doris & Eddie Duddy & decd. Manchester 

Kate, John, J.J. & Patrick Goulding, Ballinlough, & Anne Joyce, Birmingham 

Ellie & Tom Donnelley, Andy Killeen & Brian Hassall, Manchester 

Elizabeth & Timothy Rabbitte, Derrylea, & decd. of the Rabbitte, Sullivan & Farrelly families 

********************************* 

Sunday 20th March, First Anniversary  Month’s Mind 
 Peggy Daly, St. Gerald’s Crescent        Ted Maughan, Cherryfield 

Copies of the Irish  

Catholic newspaper are 

available at the back of the 

church. Cost €2.50, please 

place money in the nearby 

candelabra. 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning their weekly contributions 

either by envelope or by direct debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the ac-

count details are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 

ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  14th  -  20th  MARCH  2022 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

14th - 20th Mar. READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Marion Regan, Kay Curley 

Tuesday Mary Donnelly Frances Mulhern, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Christina Concannon Marie Brennan, Mary Sykes 

St. Patrick’s Day Mary Finan Marina Coyne, John Dillon 

Friday Willie Broderick Margaret Byrne, Eileen Jordan 

Saturday 7.30pm.  Aoife Doherty Joe Byrne, Laura Brogan, Clare Higgins 

Sunday 10.00am. Anne Durkan Eileen Lynch, Miriam Judge, Breege Halpin 

Sunday 12.00 Pat Higgins Bernie Quinn, Patricia Plunkett, Mary T. Griffin 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Pete Sloyan, Forthill 

Bridie Hunt, Larganboy, mother of Regina Carney, Classaroe 

Sean Greally, Birmingham, nephew of John Stephen Greally, 

Drimbane 

Sr. Evelyn Fahy, Galway & formerly Convent of Mercy,  

Ballyhaunis 

Margaret Diskin, Claremorris, sister of Pauline Egan, Clagnagh 

Offertory Collection 

6th March 2022   

€1,720 

Recently Baptised 

ST.  PATRICK’S  DAY: Thursday next, 17th March is the Feast 

of St. Patrick - Patron Saint of Ireland. Mass will be celebrated at 

10.00am. 
 

FR.  JOE  COONEY  MEMORIAL  MASS: This month marks 

the second anniversary of the death of Fr. Joe Cooney who was 

parish priest of Ballyhaunis from 1993-2011.   

His death in March 2020 coincided with the outbreak of the Covid 

19 pandemic. At the time of his death it was not possible to cele-

brate in a meaningful way his contribution to the parish during his 

years among us. At the recent meeting of the Parish Pastoral 

Council, it was decided that the 12pm Mass on Sunday, March 

27th, will be a special commemorative Mass in his honour. A sub-

group of the PPC has taken responsibility for planning the liturgy 

for the Mass.  
 

JOB  VACANCY  FOR  PARISH  SECRETARY 
Ballyhaunis Parish is currently recruiting a Parish Secretary. This 

role is offered initially on a one-year fixed term and part-time  

basis for 20 hours per week, Monday to Friday. 

Reporting to the Parish Priest / Moderator, duties include: 

1. Providing an administrative service to Ballyhaunis parish -  

    confidentially essential 

2. Managing the parish office with the effective use of up-to-date 

office systems 

3. Receiving members of the public and dealing with enquiries 

4. Maintaining computerised accounts for the parish 

5. Recording and managing parish records 

6. Responsible for the payroll function 

7. Some light housekeeping duties 
 

Requirements: 

• The successful candidate will have at least 5 years administra-

tive experience 

• Robust book-keeping skills and experience is essential, and a 

Certificate in Accounting Technicians of Ireland (IATI) is de-

sirable 

• Up-to-date computer skills including Microsoft Word and Ex-

cel with some database experience. Microsoft Publisher would 

also be desirable 

• Highly developed interpersonal skills with the ability to com-

municate effectively and work as part of a team 
 

Next Steps: Letter of application with enclosed curriculum vitae 

should be emailed to ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com or posted to: 

Parish Office, Main St., Ballyhaunis, Co. Mayo. Private and Con-

fidential. The closing date for completed applications is Friday 

28th March. 
 

LENT: Trócaire packs containing the Trócaire box and infor-

mation on this year’s Lenten campaign are available in the church 

porch. Please take one home and make a contribution to help 

those suffering hunger and injustice in many parts of the world.  
 

PARISH  PASTORAL  COUNCIL MEETING: A meeting of 

the PPC will be held on Monday next, 14th March at 8.00pm. in 

Scoil Íosa staff room. 
 

SCOIL  ÍOSA: Enrolment of new pupils for the 2022/2023 year 

is now open. Enrolment forms are available at the school or by 

emailing: iosaballyhaunis@gmail.com 
 

PRO  LIFE  CAMPAIGN: Sincere thanks to all who helped with 

and contributed to the recent collection which amounted to €200. 

 

SYNOD  ON  SYNODALITY  
An information leaflet has been issued 

by the Archdiocese of Tuam and is 

available in the church porch.  

 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  

FOR  ATTENDING MASS:  The government recently lifted all 

restrictions relating to Covid 19. However, due to the continued 

high numbers testing positive, we will continue to observe most of 

the restrictions in the church building for the present. We will 

continue to keep protective measures in place to ensure safety of 

the congregation, i.e. wearing of masks and hand sanitising - even 

if we have received the vaccine.  

The numbers testing positive for Covid. Due to the possibility that 

members of our congregations may have underlying health condi-

tions, we will continue to take precautions. For that reason we will 

keep every second pew closed for the present.  
 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and sac-

risty) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, we 

want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of Covid-

19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that you 

might be endangering your health by entering a church building, 

then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish radio 

105.2FM or on the parish webcam: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/

webcam 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm 

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed 

on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-

patricks-church-ballyhaunis   
 

ST. PATRICK’S  DRAMATIC SOCIETY presents Ken Lud-

wig's hilarious play 'Lend me a Tenor' in Tooreen Hall for 4 

nights only - Friday, Saturday, Sunday & Monday, 25th, 26th, 

27th & 28th March at 8.30pm SHARP.  Doors open at 8.00pm.  
 

CENSUS  2022: Census is taking place on Sunday 3rd April 

2022. Census enumerators are calling to every home in your area  

to deliver census forms from now until census date. They will 

return after census night to collect your completed forms.  

Enumerators can help you with any census queries that you have. 

You can visit the website census.ie for more information. Contact 

details for the census office are available on the website. 

Please ask to see their ID badge when they call.  Census enumera-

tors will not enter your home. The census is carried out by the 

Central Statistics Office. 
 

BALLYHAUNIS  TIDY  TOWNS: The annual Good Friday 

clean-up will be held on Friday 15th April in conjunction with the 

National Spring Clean Campaign. Local clubs, Residents’ Associ-

ations, groups etc. are invited to take part by registering on 

www.nationalspringclean.org and they will receive a clean-up kit.  
 

THANKS to everyone who supported the Cake Sale in aid of Red 

Cross Ukraine fund held in Bekan Community Centre. A total of 

€2,783.57 has been raised so far. Thank you everyone. 
 

ANNOINTING  FIRE  CATHOLIC  MINISTER (AFCM) are 

holding an afternoon healing service on Sunday 20th March, 1.30 - 

4.00pm. in the Holy Rosary Church, Castlebar. Rosary, Praise and 

Worship, Healing Prayers, Talks, Eucharistic Adoration. All wel-

come. 


